Minutes of Little Cheverell Parish Council Meeting
held remotely using “Zoom Meetings” on Wednesday 8th July 2020.
Present: Wes Parfitt, Chair; Sue Ivey-minute take/ Vice Chair; Benjamin Thompson; Bill Mowatt -. No members of the public were present.

1. Approval of the minutes of the Council meeting held on 13th May 2020.
 Minutes approved proposed Bill Mowatt, seconded Sue Ivey and signed by the Chair.
2. Apologies
 Dennis Heather. 
3. Public Forum.
No issues had been raised with councillors prior to the meeting.
4. Declaration of Interest
Nil
5. Responsible Finance Person
No progress has been made to find a replacement for Dennis Heather, who will prepare the accounts ready for September. The Chair will follow up some suggestions regarding the annual audit.
6. Speed Indicator Update
No contact has been received following the submission by the Chair of the application to CATG back in March. Sue Ivey mentioned that both Edington and Shrewton have recently acquired Speed Indicators, which are solar powered. She also noted that Edington has a number of new signs at turnings off the B3098 which have a lorry with a red diagonal line across it. The Chair will contact Richard Gamble in order to find the contact details for Edington PC so that we can discover more about their signage.
He will also ask Richard about the urgent need for pothole repair & resurfacing of the B3098 along the stretch between the Village Hall and East Sands.
7. Damaged Road Sign on B3098
This is still ongoing as it has not been replaced. The Chair will ask Richard Gamble about this
8. Planning Application 20/02559/OUT
This planning application was not approved
9. Parish Steward.
Scheduled visits have resumed. The area around the second dipping well opposite the entrance to Cedar Croft has been cleared, as has the verge at the entrance to Cedar Croft. The overhanging foliage at the telephone kiosk has been tidied to give a better view of the hanging basket. The first dipping well opposite Springside Cottage has also been tidied. The Parish Steward returned on a non-scheduled day to unblock one of the pipes, after debris had fallen into the well.
Councillors arranged to meet at the well at 6pm on Thursday 9th July to discuss possible ways of preventing debris entering the well.
10. Finance. 
Bill Mowatt proposed the approval of £69.89 for renewal of membership of WALCO,  £430 for floral displays, £160 for village hall repairs, £78 for staking in of two planters. This was seconded by Benji Thompson.
10.b. The Council approved the Accounting statement and the Annual Governance Accounting Regulations. The Council noted that the period of Exercise of Public Rights of examination of the AGAR and supporting documents was now commencing.
11. Village Floral Displays.
The Chair had received a number of positive comments about the planters through the village. Sue Ivey suggested that an additional planter at the entrance to School Lane would be a good idea. The Chair was concerned about the watering, Benji Thompson agreed to contact a resident in one of the cottages nearby. The Chair was also going to check that the watering of the large trough at the third dipping well was manageable. Sue Ivey has contacted Superior Plants to ask if it’s too late to have the extra planter.
12. Consultation on Village Name. 
An objection has been received from a village resident. 
The consultation period for the proposal to replace the name Cheverell Parva with Little Cheverell through the Electoral Review Committee has been extended until 10 July. 

13. AOB
· [bookmark: _GoBack]A planning application had been received for some tree felling at Myrtle Cottage. The deadline for the decision is July 24th. The Chair declared this item to be urgent and so it could be dealt with and a decision reached in AOB. There was no objection, therefore the planning application was approved, proposed Sue Ivey and seconded Benji Thompson
· Repairs to the seat on the Millennium Green. Benji Thompson has sourced some posts for this work but he thinks that it’s a bigger job than he can manage. The Chair to contact John Orchard to enquire if it is something he will do.
14. Date of next meeting 
The meeting closed at 7.55pm and the date of the next meeting was agreed to be 16th September 2020. It is not known at this time whether the meeting will be in the Village Hall or whether it will have to be using Zoom.
